## June 5, 1940-p.3

## THE GREELEY DAILY TRIBUNE. GREELEY, COLORADO

was given a lift Tuesday with the

## Campus Goodfellowship at CSCE formal dedication of the "Hi" bridge leading from the "quad" to Bru-Inn.

The bridge is the gift of the class of 1940 to the college and the tradition is to be that persons meeting on the bridge, whether friend or stranger, are to greet each other with a cordial "Hi," (how are you?). This photograph shows Ann Brothers, left, president of the class, laying the cornerstone Tuesday. In the center is Gertrude Turner, chairman of the senior class gift committee and at the right, looking on, is President George Williard Frasier who accepted the class gift on behalf of the college.



## 'Hi' Bridge Is Presented by **CSCE Seniors**

The gift of the class of 1910 to Colorado State College of Education, the "Hi" bridge, was officially presented at ceremonies Tuesday morning at 11 o'clock preceding the annual senior assembly on the campus.

The bridge, made of built brick to harmonize with the exterior of the signature.

dent-union, leads from the, quad ;to the northwest corner of Bru-Inn. A great share of the campus traffic to and from the union, passes over the bridge. The gift was presented by Aim Brothers, senior president, on behalf of the class. "With this gift, is estab-lished the tradition that persons meeting upon this bridge, friend or stranger, are to greet each other with a cordial greeting, "hi,". Hence the name "HI" bridge.

President Frasjer accepted the gift

and complimented the class upon it and the spirit which it is meant to

The cornerstone for the bridge bearing the name of the donor class, was laid by Miss Brothers assisted by Gertrude Turner, chairman of the senior gift committee.

Much fun and incrriment was created by the sentors at their annual as-sembly following the ceremonies. The faculty was "ribbed" in various skits and take-offs, school activities depict-ed in a spirit of fun and everyone had a good time.

Dale Miller Receives